

FEDERAL SECURITY AGENCY U. S. PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE WASHINGTON

June 9, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 410 Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Dr. Rankin:

When I talked with you in Cleveland the other day I did not know you were about to be made President-Elect of the American Medical Association. I send my sincere congratulations on your election and wish to say that, in my opinion, a better selection could not have been made. It pleases me a great deal, and I want to extend my wishes for a successful and pleasant administration.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

Lawrence Kolb

aurunce ?

Assistant Surgeon General Division of Mental Hygiene

LK:JE